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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Monday, March 28, 2011 at the MacTier Public Library.  Called to order at 

9:30 a.m.
Present:
Francine Albrough 
George Jones 
Mike Kennedy

Mike McDermott

Teri Restemayer

Susan Stokes 
Ann Woods

Absent:
Tracey Fitchett, Charlotte Hardwicke, Barbara Swyers (CEO)
1. Approve agenda-
Motion 11:12


To accept the agenda for the regular meeting of March 28, 2011.

Moved by Francine Albrough

Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried

2. Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on February 14, 2011.    
Motion 11:13


To accept the minutes of the previous meeting of 14 February 2011.

Moved by Ann Woods

Seconded by Mike Kennedy


Carried

3.       Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest

4. Delegations: Mayor Larry Braid
George Jones, Chairman welcomed Mayor Larry Braid to the meeting and in consideration of his time constraints he became a “delegation”.  Mayor Braid commented on past changes and the future of the library.

5. Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report & Expenses

Honey Harbour-  Circulation for February was 673.  There were 4 classes with 71 children.

The ceiling in the Margie Birch Room was leaking again following the rain.  All snow has been cleared off of the flat roof to alleviate this problem.  This repair is in the Building budget for 2011.

Lorrain and Barbara took part in the Health database webinar.  Barbara did the Novelist webinar.

Barbara is taking the Web 2.0 online course from SOLS that introduces Web 2.0 over a six week mini course.

MacTier-Circulation for February was 953.  12 people attended the book club.  12 classes with 260 children visited the library.  A valentine story hour was held with 8 children.  After the storytime the children and their parents/caregivers were introduced to the Tumblebooks and Pebble Go databases for children.
Gail took part in a webinar for Gale Cengage databases.

An Easter display was put in the glass case by a volunteer.
Port Severn-Circulation was 134 with 73 people visiting the library.
Overview:

Barbara attended a 2011 budget meeting with Jeff Lees, Acting Treasurer and Andy Nelan, Manager of Finance; 

Applications have been sent in to three separate grants for summer students: Government of Canada, Service Canada and Summer Jobs Service.  The results will be out by the first week in May.

The CAP report was sent in for the March 11th deadline.
b)Monthly Budget Expenses-The cheque register was reviewed by the Board.
 c)Committee Reports

i. Public Relations Committee-The meeting for March had to be cancelled.  This committee will meet in April.
ii. Friends Committee-The Saturday lunches netted a profit of approximately $1,000.00.  The last lunch was cancelled due to the storm and hydro failure but was held the following Saturday with over 40 people in attendance.  Thanks to all of the volunteers.
d)Ontario Public Library Guidelines-The 5th edition of the Guidelines is now available and it contains a section on Technology.  This section will be reviewed as the library must have in place the mandatory requirements in order to qualify for accreditation.





e)Strategic Plan-


i.
Adult User Group-Nothing to report
ii. Honey Harbour PL-George Jones is the new chair of this committee.  George, Francine and Barbara met on Friday, March 4th to discuss the renovation and the sale of items.  Francine and George made up the list of items for sale.  This list will be in the April Gazette, on the Township & Library websites and posted at the libraries and the Township Offices.  Contact Barbara if you want an electronic copy of this list to send out.   The companies for the renovation have been contacted and reserved for the first week in May.  Richard Secord, painter who did the work in the hallway and Margie Birch Room is scheduled for May 2 and 3.  Antrim Carpet will take up the old flooring and install new carpet on May 4 and 5th.  Friday, May 6th will be open in case the painter or carpet installers need more time.  The furniture has been ordered from Office Central and will be delivered and set up on Monday, May 9th.  Alex Aneroussis will be taking the computer wiring down from the ceiling before the painter comes in and he will be rewiring on Tuesday, May 10th.  The Honey Harbour Public Library will be closed from May 1 to May 10th and reopen on Wed., May 11.  George asked the Board for volunteers to assist with the emptying and set up of the library before and after the renovations.
This committee will be meeting to discuss an opening celebration.
iii.  Human Resources-Nothing to report.  This committee will meet in April.
iv. Port Severn- This committee needs to elect a Chair to call the meetings and take the minutes.  Ann  Woods will be the Chair for a one year term.
The committee of Teri Restemayer, Mike McDermott, Robert Byrnes and Barbara  met on Wednesday, February 23 to establish the future needs of Port Severn.

The three main issues are:

1.Use of existing space- 5 year plan

The Committee looked at the current space and shelving.  There really is not a lot of wall space for expansion of shelving.  The literacy house will take up the whole corner area when you enter on the right.  It was suggested that we speak with Jennifer Schnier, Economic Development Officer and Carolyn Tripp, Acting CAO to discuss the space.  Shelving might be able to be added to each side of the literacy house.  Also there is space on the window side for three units of shelving.  

2.Communication with existing and future population bases

Bob presented 4 charts on population statistics, present and future, that were prepared by the previous committee.  The main question is: how do we communicate with residents, permanent and part-time to increase our customer base.  The expansion of this library will be need driven by residents and hopefully new development in the area.  

Library statistics will be what Council will look at when reviewing this project in 1 year’s time.

The Public Relations Committee may be able to assist with marketing.

3.Development Charges

The new Development Charge By-Law has amalgamated Libraries with Parks & Recreation for a % of this tax levy on new residential sites.  This means that the library would have to compete with Parks & Recreation projects for use of these funds.  These funds are for growth and Port Severn is the perfect example of this.  

The library has approximately $5,000.00 from Development Charge funds to spend in 2011 on collections for Port Severn.  This is the final balance of this money from the previous By-Law where libraries had their own fund line %.  Mike McDermott discussed the Development Charges with Mayor Braid.
What’s Next
The Committee needs to meet with all members present to decide on a Chair for a 1 year term.

A date will be set up when Ann returns from vacation.

Barbara will set up a date to meet with Jennifer Schnier and Carolyn Tripp regarding the space and shelving ideas.

Barbara met with Jennifer and Carolyn to discuss the need for more shelving.  They were both very receptive and agree that shelving could be purchased for the left wall by the window to create a children’s space.  The Wood Shop where the library purchased the original shelving has been contacted for a quote.
At the OLA Conference, Barbara had the opportunity to bid on one of ten two-sided book carts from Bro-Dart in their silent auction.  This was very successful and following the conference, Bro-Dart had some extra carts left so we have purchased 3 of these carts for a total of $500.00 and the retail price of each cart is $460.00.  At least 2 of these carts will go to Port Severn for new materials and for book sale materials especially in the busy summer months.
v. Technology-The IT committee met on Friday, March 4th.  Francine Albrough is the Chair.  The committee discussed the hosting and redesign of the Website.  The library received five estimates for this job.  Barbara confirmed with Industry Canada that CAP funds can be used to pay for this job and they agreed.  The library has hired Chris Gough to redesign the website.  Chris is a designer and developer and met all of our criteria for the job.  He works in management for the Collingwood Public Library and so is up-to-date on our needs regarding the information for the library’s website including the databases.  

f)SOLS $15 million-The report for the library’s credit purchases has been submitted.
g)JASI- Joint Automation Server Initiative-The first export of MARC (bibliographic records) has been sent to OLSN.  
h) 2011 Budget-The time of the budget presentation was changed to the morning on the day we were to present.  George presented the budget to Council and budgets will be decided at the April 11th Council meeting.
i)Board orientation-Committees can have some time during this meeting to get together and discuss the 2011 goals, pick a chair if they do not have one and decide on future meeting dates.
6. New or Other Business:
i)Procurement Policy- The library is under the Procurement Policy of the Township.  This policy was updated in July 2010.   

Deferred to the April 18th meeting.

ii)By-Law #4-Meetings of the Board-revise 

Deferred to the April 18th meeting.
The Board discussed meeting dates and the need to meet every four/five weeks.  Suggestions to use evenings and have April as a test.

7. Closed Session: none
8. Adjournment and a reminder of the next meeting on Monday, April 18 at 9:30 a.m. at the Community Services Building/Port Severn Public Library, 71 Lone Pine Road.
Motion 11:14

To adjourn the regular meeting of the 28 March 2011 at 10:43 a.m. and to remind Board members of the next regular meeting to be held in Pt. Severn on 18 April 2011 at 9:30 a.m.
Moved by Susan Stokes

Seconded by Mike McDermott


Carried

_____________________




As Approved:______________

Chairperson

 ___________________________   


As Amended:______________
Vice-Chair 

 

______________________   



Motion # ______________

Date
